

Division of Water & Waste Management 1356 Hansford Street Charleston, WV 25301-1401

Telephone Number: (304) 558-5989 Fax Number: (304) 558-0256

## West Virginia Department of Environmental Protection

Bob Wise

Stephenic R. Timmermeyer Cabinet Secretary

June 2, 2004

Mr. Staine Stoll Richwood P. O. Box 1298 Huntington, WV- 25714-1298

RE: Hydrocarbon Bioremediation S-200

Dear Mr. Stoll:

This letter is in response to your letter dated April 22, 2004 seeking approval for the use of your product known as Hydrocarbon Bioremediation S-200.

We have reviewed the material provided and find no reason, at this time, to disaflow the use of your product. This approval of the use of your product in West Virginia, however, should not be construed as an endorsement of the product or a judgment of its effectiveness. The product's effectiveness will, of course, be determined over time.

We do ask that you make available to this office with a list of locations where the product will be or is being used so in West-Virginia that we may evaluate its effectiveness and its environmental impact for ourselves, if we chose.

Please contact Carroll Cather of my staff at #-304-558-5989 if you have questions.

M. Michael Dorsey Assistant Director

Office of Waste Management

HMD/kw

cc: Carroll Cether

